SHNA BOARD MEETING

11 July 2011

Attendance: Jeff Schneider, Jeannette Tierney, Stan Fuka, Greg Hull, Barbara Sella, Kurt Belair, Herman Felstehausen, Mary Beth Dunning, Shary Bisgard, Bill Fitzpatrick, Mark Clear, Janet Loewi, Kim McBride, Barb Schultz-Becker.

Election of Jeannette Tierney. Susanna moved, Bill seconded. Motion passed.

June minutes approved as amended.

Kurt B. asked that we post vacancies or email them to the list in the hope that volunteers step forward. Shary recommended returning to area director training at some point. Shary and Janet will take a stab at a one-page document introducing new area directors to the job.

Mary Beth is actively looking for someone to replace her., someone from the Trillium neighborhood. 

Shary Bisgard / Transportation Committee

University Avenue meeting coming up on 7/20 at 6pm at the Water Utility. All changes should be reflected in updated plan, except for the Laurel Crest right-out only instead of a cul-de-sac. (Fire Dept opposed cul-de-sac plan). Important that people attend to show strength. 

Herman F: Still hearing concerns about the safety of the pedestrian crosswalks. Recommends bringing higher standards to the committee, including greater refuge in median, more protection before crossing, better paint markings, adding orange candles. All inexpensive. Countdown at Midvale works fairly well. Herman would like to meet with the engineers to discuss specific examples. Mark will look into whether the time for these kinds of changes has passed.

Mark: Received call from Laurel Crest north side resident, concerned about east bound left turns. Worth talking about whether people using those turns have a problem. Needs to be at least one turn remaining between Hickory, Baker, and Laurel Crest. Baker might be the preferred option, but it's difficult to speak for the neighborhood. Shary would like an overview of the current plan from the engineers, since the document itself is so technical. Not ready to give approval to the current plan. Changes could be made after the project is complete, but that might not be as convenient.

Mark has also received complaint ab out Spring Harbor blinking light up to 11am on Sundays; some would prefer it blink only until 10am. This change can be made. Generally, this seems better for users of the light, and Mark will pursue it. 

Budget for the total project has increased again.

Greg: Craig Avenue survey set up by Mark; fliers distributed in area 5 and area 6.. About ninety people have replied. Dead heat between four way stop and leaving it alone. Kurt recommends maybe waiting to survey again until a few months after construction, to see how the patterns change. Maybe a similar survey should be launched in the Baker/Hickory/Laurel Crest. Jeff offers to help distribute.

Bill Fitzpatrick / No treasurer's report

5100 Spring Court / This is the last house on Spring Court. Would like to apportion the property to the Merrill Springs park. City appraisal in April at $861K. Seller refuses to take anything less than $900K. Spring Harbor is considering raising the difference to cover. Assuming it's habitable, we'd like to rent it to pay off the gap we cover.  Disagreement whether the appraisal is accurate, whether covering the gap is viable, whether it might be worthwhile to put some money and effort into making it a rentable property.

Question about how much it will cost to raze the house and add the property to the park. Mark thinks the rental plan is probably a nonstarter with the City. Some discussion of ways to rent the property, boundaries of any rental agreement. Some disagreement that a rental plan is a good idea. On the other hand, it's possible that the seller might need to update the house to make it rental, so the city wouldn't be investing in the short-term plan. Mark: this is, however, a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to expand the park. Greg: board's not comfortable with raising the money from the neighborhood, so this rental scenario seems like a win-win-win. Would like the City to start a conversation. 

Might be worth having Don Marks (head of Real Estate Division) and Kevin Breski (Superintendent of Parks Division) talk to Greg to discuss their reactions. 

Bill moves that the board supports continuing to work with the city to acquire 5100 Spring Court to expand the Merrill Springs park. Shary seconded. Motion passed.

If Mark Clear can share with Don Marks, board would welcome some feedback. No official proposal is ready at this point in time.

NEIGHBORHOOD SAFETY

Various problems with teenagers in neighborhood, concerns about sex offenders moving into rental property. Would like to have the police liaison visit. Looking for direction from the board as to what to do. Corrections has been placing parolees in neighborhood apartments. Some discussion of examples in Middleton at Amherst Road, and other programs. Would like to know from a police liaison if calls have increased.

Reports from neighbors about people not calling the police when they should. Mark: recommends calling the police even if it seems minor. 

Mark recommends talking to the police liaison and the community captain. Maybe distribute flyers and put a meeting together for interested neighbors to attend. Mark also suggests getting the building inspection division. Citizens can call building inspector with reports directly. There's a Report a Problem section of the city web site. Neighbors would like data about crime rates in the neighborhood, and guidance. 

